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JINDERA NEWS THE 

J i n d e r a  &  D i s t r i c t  F R E E  L o c a l  N e w s l e t t e r  

D i s t r i b u t e d  o n  o r  b y  t h e  f i r s t  S a t u r d a y  o f  t h e  m o n t h  

Published by Rural Care Link Inc 

will be held on 

Friday 13th December 

at 7.30pm 
 

at the 

Jindera Village Green 

 
Food available from 6.30pm 

Glo candles available 

 

    Special Guests and  

     School Performances 

 

Alcohol Free Family Event - All Welcome! 

 
Brought to you by the  

 

Joint Ecumenical  

Churches of Jindera  
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2019 - 2020 

 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 

through caring and personal relationships.  
 

1 December Christmas Party:  
  6pm, Hovell Tree Inn. (Hovell Bar & Grill). 
   Contact: Vickie Priscina 0428 406060, or Jane Barlow 0438 262480 
  

13 January Planning Meeting,  7pm Jindera Pub.  
 

12 February  AGM and Eucharist, - St Pauls 10am.  
 
 

  Leader:   Jane Barlow 0438 262480   Assistant Leader: Roz Phillipson 0417 457122  
  Secretary:  Annette Brown 0456 370257   Treasurer:    Bev Blair 60 262431  
 

Friendship in Action  

 

 

 

 

OFFICE HOURS 
 

MON – 10am to 3.30pm – Community Development Officer 

TUES – 10am to 3.30pm – Community Development Officer 

WED – 10am to 3.30pm – Community Development Officer 

THU – May open depending on volunteer availability 

FRI – May open depending on volunteer availability 

Closed Saturday and Sunday 
 

OFFICE IS CLOSED EACH DAY BETWEEN 1.00-1.45 PM 
 

We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause but 

remain able to assist you if you wish to PHONE 

6026 3001, 0411 282320 or 0435 957931 and Leave a Message 

Lions Christmas Cakes now available in Jindera.  
Lions Christmas Cakes are an important fundraising project of Lions 

Clubs in Australia. Funds raised are donated to projects that benefit the 

community locally, nationally and internationally. 
 

Cakes are full of fruit and are of excellent quality.  

Cakes are available at the following locations: Jindera IGA 

             Jindera Hotel 

         Jindera Post Office 
 

1.5k priced at $17.00 - 1k priced at $13.00 
 

For more information contact Greg Rooney on 60261970. 

This is a Jindera Lions Club project.  



 

December 2019—edition 262                                    Merry Christmas                            Page  3 



 

December 2019—edition 262                                 Merry Christmas                                Page  4 

 



 

December 2019—edition 262                                    Merry Christmas                            Page  5 

 
  

 

 

IS LOOKING FOR A NEW EDITOR  
The current editor/coordinator will be stepping down in March 2020.  

This is a great opportunity for someone who has the Jindera community at heart and wants to  

further community spirit by informing people about what’s happening in their neighbourhood. 
 

Ideally you would have or be able to attain the following:  

• familiar with Microsoft Publisher or similar software & the production of multi-page newsletters 

• oversee the monthly production of the Jindera News 
• liaise with local clubs and community groups regarding news items 

• liaise with customers by helping with and quoting for advertising space 

• assist in sourcing and editing local stories for inclusion 

• make decisions regarding the inclusion of ads, news items and photos for publication 
• work with the assistant editor/compiler 

• produce a monthly billing sheet for the Rural Care Link Treasurer 
 

The Jindera News is published at the end of each month and the final production is printed by a local printer. 
There are 11 editions each year as there is no January edition. 
 

This role of editor/coordinator works under the auspices of Rural Care Link and requires you to be a mem-

ber of the Rural Care Link management committee. This is effectively an autonomous role presenting a mul-
ti-page local newsletter with the need to make independent decisions regarding published content. 
 

If you have been wanting to get involved in the community and this style of community service is something you 

feel you could do, please contact the editor to discuss the role, at:   jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au  
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THE JINDERA OP SHOP VOLUNTEERS WOULD LIKE TO THANK EVERYONE 
WHO HAS DONATED GOODS TO THE SHOP OVER THE PAST 12 MONTHS.  
  

THE PROCEEDS OF THESE GOODS HAVE GONE TOWARDS HELPING MANY 
PEOPLE IN THE AREA AS WELL AS SPONSORING THE CANCER  
EXERCISE CLASSES, THE FIRST IN THE REGION.  
  

UNFORTUNATELY WE ARE UNABLE TO TAKE SCHOOL UNIFORMS  
ANYMORE SO PLEASE PASS THESE ON TO YOUR LOCAL SCHOOLS. 
 

WE STILL REQUIRE VOLUNTEERS TO WORK IN THE SHOP, SO IF YOU HAVE 
A DAY OR HALF A DAY A WEEK, COME ALONG AND JOIN US. 
 

DONT FORGET TO CHECK THE NEW OPENING TIMES FOR 2020.  
 

WE WISH EVERYONE A VERY HAPPY AND SAFE CHRISTMAS AND 
NEW YEAR AND WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING EVERYONE IN 
2020. 
 

Colleen Lord OAM,   OP Shop Coordinator. 

Rural CareLink Jindera along with One Door 

Mental Health would like to invite all carers  

to a Christmas lunch. 
 

       Where:  Thurgoona Golf Club 

       Time:   12 midday start 

       Date:   December the 12th 2019 

       Cost:   Free  

 

Please RSVP by 4th December to  

Michelle 0481 010 728 or  

Rural CareLink Jindera  02 6026 3001 
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Community Development Report 
 

What an active & creative October and November 

we had. Jindera Walkabout tm walkers stepped out in 

October. Colleen & the crew continue to make this 

a great way to start Friday mornings.  
 

Sue-Ellen White’s Community 

Spring Sing, was a soulful way 

to spend an October after-
noon, singing & sharing 

nourishing food. With Sue-

Ellen’s inspiring voice & 

leadership, we learnt beauti-
ful culturally diverse songs & 

harmonies. Can’t wait for the 

next one!  
 

In November, food continued 

to nourish the soul, with Bri-

an Miller’s amazing expertise 
as chef & educator in Men’s 

Creative Cooking Class. What a 

sensational day! The men 

had a wonderful time, pro-
fessing to share their culinary 

expertise.  
 

Wonderful creative, Judy Gray, brought out the 

Christmas spirit in Christmas Card Making for Ladies, 

in a delightful workshop, at the Angler’s Club-

house. Now we all feel like sharing & sending cards 
to loved ones!  

In December, in keeping with the theme of Red 

Bows decorating the Greater Hume Shire, I’ll be 
creating an art installation at the Rural Care Link 

OpShop. 
  

Looking forward to seeing you there and at the Jin-
dera Skate Park opening in December. Rural Care 

Link will present a prize from Timmy G’s Skate 

Shop, Albury! 
 

Thanks to all our workshop leaders, Cade & 

Heather at Conway’s Printing, Kevin at St John’s 

School, & the most amazing volunteers a communi-

ty could have – RCL Committee & fabulous friends 
in the RCL Op Shop.   

Thanks to all participants, who join in, have fun & 

try new things .  
 

Wishing you a magical festive season!  

Emma Stocker,  
Community Development Officer, Rural Care Link 
 

Suggestion of the Month. (From the Suggestion 

box, outside the RCL office): Junior Golf!  �   

Community Spring Sing with Sue Ellen White, of local band 

Whiteline. An inspiring way to spend a Saturday afternoon. 

We look forward to another Community Sing! 

Do you have an interest in the work of   

Rural Care Link in the Greater Hume Community. 
 
 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN JOINING  

OUR MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE? 
 

 We meet once a month at the Jindera Hub. 

 We are a Committee of eight whose function is to work with our Volunteers in the Opportunity Shop which is 

our major source of funds. 

 We employ a Community Development Officer who organises a variety of workshops and community activities  

 We provide support and referrals to community members in need 

 We publish the Jindera News and manage the annual Jindera Garage Sale. 
 

Our Annual General Meeting is scheduled to be held in March, 2020.  
 

If you are interested in possibly joining us, please contact our Chairman, Peter Knight (0435 957931), 
Deputy Chairman, Colleen Lord (0429 960616) or Secretary, Denise Knight (0411 282320)  

and we can provide any information you might need. 



 

December 2019—edition 262                                 Merry Christmas                                Page  8 

JINDERA PUBLIC SCHOOL 
 Contemporary  Quality Learning with  that country feel! 

 

                               Principal: Emma Andrews | Assistant Principals : Des Knight & Michelle Parker 
phone: 60263280    email: jindera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au    website: www.jindera-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

CULTURE OF LEARNING -  Kindergarten 2020  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our class of 2020 have been busy learning about big school and forming new friendships. 

 

CULTURE OF LEARNING -  Fire safety  

 

 

 

 

 

      Jindera Rural Fire Brigade visited the school recently to teach the students about fire safety.  
 

CULTURE OF LEARNING -  Proud and Deadly Award  

 

Congratulations to Zane, Caiden, Billie and Alex who received a Proud and Deadly award.             
These awards are held every year to celebrate the achievements of Australian Aboriginal and 

Torres Strait Islander students. 
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Keep an eye out.  
 

Red bows will start appearing in 

the main streets of Culcairn, 
Henty, Holbrook, Jindera and 

Walla Walla.   
 

The idea of the red bows is to 
decorate the main streets of our 

five towns during the festive sea-

son, and send a welcoming mes-

sage to all.   
 

Greater Hume Council’s aim is 

to lift up community spirits this 

year during these worsening dry 
times, and to encourage travel-

lers, and our local communities 

to stop and shop, and buy local 
in our shire, especially over the 

festive and holiday season.  
 

The initiative is in response to 
the impacts of drought being felt 

across NSW and in all parts of 

the regional economy, including 
retail and small business.  

 

The project is made 
possible by Riverina 

Water Community 

Grants Funding, 
Grea te r  Hu me 

Council and com-

munity volunteers from The Ro-
tary Club of Holbrook; Culcairn, 

Henty and Walla Walla  Com-

munity Development Commit-
tees and Henty and Jindera Li-

ons Clubs. 
 

So enjoy the red bows and re-

member to support our local 
businesses. 
 

For enquiries about the project, 

contact Marg Killalea,  

Executive Assistant Governance 
& Economic Development, 

Greater Hume Council,  

T: 6036 0103. 

Making Red Bows at Jindera.  

Charlie Leaney, Jan Leaney and Lorraine  
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Jindera CWA News 
 

Members of Jindera CWA will 

hold their December meeting, 

Wednesday 4 December,  at the home of 

Member Judy Steer and they will celebrate 
with a Christmas Luncheon to follow the 

monthly meeting 
 

Murray Group Cultural Christmas Cele-

bration will be held on Thursday 21 Novem-

ber at The Elms Motel, Tumbarumba - 12 
noon for 12.30pm - a Traditional Christmas 

Dinner will be enjoyed by 4 Jindera Members 

who will be travelling to Tumbarumba to cel-
ebrate with other Members of Murray Group. 

 

Lyn Jacobson a Member of Pleasant Hill 
CWA Branch has been busy organising, with 

other Members of CWA and Friends, Pam-

per Packs for Christmas gifts for our Ladies of 
the Land who are presently doing it tough. 

 

The Members and Friends will be at St. 
James Anglican Church, Lavington on Mon-

day 25 November to pack the 500 Packs for 

distribution to the devastated drought areas of 
NSW - delivery by - trucks -  people who 

have volunteered their time and vehicles.  We 

wish them safe travel and a great time of dis-

tribution to all in the drought areas. 
 

Jindera CWA Members would like to wish 
the Community a Very Blessed, Joyous and 

Happy Christmas and May the New Year Be 

a Peaceful and Rewarding Time. 
 

Yours in CWA Friendship and Fellowship, 
Helen Glachan  

This Christmas 
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The ongoing and disturbing 

news of fire activity in more and 

more places in our country are 

pointing the way to a really bad 
season.  
 

Coreen fires - an early reminder 

The Captain led a Jindera group 

to the recent fires in Coreen and 
Thargomindah and with Brock-

lesby fires on Saturday we have 

to recognise that they're getting 
close to home.  
 

Sadly, there will be more and 

bigger ones to come and we're 

asking you to do your part by 

cleaning up around your proper-
ty.   
 

Minimising risk 
 

You can do a lot to protect your 

property: 

• minimise the amount of leaf 
and bark litter and other com-

bustibles around  

• clean out your gutters.   
• make sure that you have clear 

access to property for fire 

trucks if needed 

• if you're storing hay, make 
sure that its well away from 

your driveway - burning hay 

can prevent vehicles getting in 

and out 

and 
• report smoke sightings to 000.   
 

Prevention is always better than 

cure and early warnings and ac-

tions can be crucial in containing 
fires and minimising damage.  

This is more vital this year than 

most as dam water supplies - the 

main tool in fighting fires here 
and in most places - are very 

low.  
 

Vale Barry Funk 

This month we lost a stalwart of 
the Jindera Community and the 

Brigade: Barry Funk 

A true local, Barry was born and 
raised in Jindera and over the 

years contributed greatly - not 

least to the Jindera Bush Fire 

Brigade.   
Before the establishment of the 

headquarters in Urana Road, 

Barry housed one of the bri-
gade's units and was a tireless 

fire fighter when the heat was 

on.  He served for many years as 

Deputy Captain of the Brigade 

and even after into semi-

retirement, he and wife Gail be-

came the main provisioners at 

fire grounds, making and provid-
ing copious rounds of sandwich-

es and cups of tea.  

Barry - you are missed 
 

...  and farewell Claire  
 

And another loss to the commu-

nity and the Brigade.  Adam 

Klein and his family and his dad 
have moved on to a new farming 

life in Queensland.   

Adam virtually grew up with us.  

With father Bruce, he was a reg-
ular on a truck early on and a 

leader from a young age.   

But our loss is another's gain and 
we fully expect that Adam is al-

ready on a fire ground well to 

our North.  We wish Adam, 

Amy, Bruce and the family a 
happy and successful future. 
 

With wishes for 

a happy and 

wishing for a 

fire free Xmas 
 

Cheers 

Nafa 

Jindera Bush Fire Brigade  

Drought-hit farm households in 12 of Farrer’s local 
government areas will be able to access one-off pay-
ments of up to $3,000 thanks to the Government’s 
Drought Community Support Initiative.  
 

Local MP Sussan Ley said the payments would provide 

immediate relief to some of the worst-hit farming fami-
lies in her electorate.  
 

“Our government understands agricultural regions over 
most of NSW have been doing it tough because of the 
drought. Registrations are now open for affected farm-
ers, farm workers, contractors and suppliers in the 
council areas listed below.  
 

“Eligible applicants will be entitled to a one-off pay-
ment of $3,000 through the Drought Community Sup-
port Initiative.  
 

“This money can be used to cover day to day living 
costs such as groceries, vehicle maintenance, energy & 
utility bills, or health & medical expenses.  

 

“This immediate assistance is on top of the Govern-
ment’s other drought assistance grants, including the 
Farm Household Allowance.  
 

“Applicants need to be over 18 and live and work in 
one of the identified council areas,  
 

The benefit is limited to one maximum cash payment 
of up to $3000 per household -  
applications through one of the two organisations.  
 

*St Vincent de Paul Society  
www.vinnies.org.au/droughthelp  
Ph: 1300 846 643  
 

**Salvation Army  
www.salvationarmy.org.au/drought  
Ph: 1300 551 030  

$3k financial assistance for drought-affected households in Farrer  

The Hon Sussan Ley MP  
Federal Member for Farrer  
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The Children Visit The Fire House  

and Learn About Fire Safety 
 
 

The severe weather and fires across NSW have made our recent training much more relevant. 
Each year our service works with CFA Victoria staff to provide training to our educators and  
children.  

 
The children enjoyed some outside play at the Fire House whilst the educators learned how to 
be prepared in the event of an emergency and the best ways to keep everyone safe.  

 
The children had many questions about the tower  
where the hoses are dried and why there was a little  
garage door alongside the big doors. After the training  
the children were able to have their questions  
answered and climb on a real fire truck. 

 
Upon returning to their day care  
homes the children and  
educators practice their  
emergency plans.  

 
Thank you so much to Maureen 
and all of the wonderful firefight-
ers who work hard to ensure the 
safety of our communities.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our service has a few vacancies available for 2020, if you would like your child to have these  
wonderful experiences please call or email. mail@ghchildren.com.au or call Greater Hume  
Children Services on: 60263877.  

mailto:mail@ghchildren.com.au


 

December 2019—edition 262                                    Merry Christmas                            Page  17 

Calling for Nominations of Greater Hume’s 

Top Citizens for 2020 Australia Day  
 

Greater Hume has many unsung heroes who generously dedicate their time 

and energy to our communities, now is the time to say thank you by submitting a nomination for an 

Australia Day Award.  
Mayor, Cr Heather Wilton said, “This is a wonderful way for communities to show their appreciation of 

the tireless work of our many volunteers right across Greater Hume.” 

2019 Citizen of the Year, John Seidel said, “I certainly felt very privileged to receive the award and ap-
preciate that the Greater Hume Council has seen fit to highlight the valuable work of volunteers in the 

local community.” 
 

Awards will be announced at the official Australia Day celebration to be held on Saturday 26 January 
2019 at Jubilee Park, Olympic Highway, Culcairn.  
 

Residents are encouraged to nominate local people/events for each of the following categories: 

• Citizen of the Year 

• Young Citizen of the Year 

• Community Event of the Year 

• Sports Person/Team of the Year 

• Sports Volunteer of the Year  
 

Nomination forms for all award categories are available from Council’s Customer Service Centres at 

Culcairn, Henty, Holbrook, Jindera and Walla Walla or at: www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au.  
 

Nomin at ions c lose  on  or before  5 pm We dnesday  5  Decembe r 2018  

and should be forwarded to the General Manager, Greater Hume Council, either 

mail@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au or P O Box 99, HOLBROOK NSW 2644.  
 

Further information can be obtained by contacting Kerrie Wise, Tourism and Promotions Officer,  
Greater Hume Council on 02 6036 0186 or kwise@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au.  

mailto:mail@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au


 

December 2019—edition 262                                 Merry Christmas                                Page  18 

The Murray Valley Sanctuary Fund raiser was a 

great day of beautifully dressed singers and danc-

ers and music from distant shores. The weather 
was unpredictable but fortunately, we were only 

rained on once and this did not dampen the spirit 

of the day. It was a little disappointing that more 

did not venture out to participate in this fabulous 
day of food, fun, music and activities. White Line 

provided music in between the African collection. 
 

Many of the folk attending were only relatively 
new to Australia and they seemed to benefit from 

the hospitality and camaraderie of the event. 
 

The Consequence Exhibition has opened at the 
Museum and will remain with us until late Janu-

ary 2020. This exhibition is a joint initiative of Al-

bury City and Greater Hume Shire museum’s 
looking at the effects of WW1 on the communities 

of Albury and surrounds. Jacqui Schulz has creat-

ed a 10-minute video for the museum featuring 

diary exerts and local identities. This is well worth 
a visit to the museum just to see. 
 

Museum members had the opportunity to see 

what is available in the technology range for muse-
ums when Kevin Wright from Deep Creek Digital 

provided a workshop in early November. Several 

museums from the district were able to attend and 
it was very interesting to see what can be utilised 

in the digital field to enhance a visitor’s museum 

experience. 

The museum will hold a Family Day in January, 

free to local residents – old fashioned games and 
music from White Line will feature on the day and 

food and drinks will be available for sale but bring 

a picnic if you would like. No alcohol please. See 

flyer in this edition. 
 

We are looking for old photographs of Jindera 

town, events, families and photographs taken by 

Fred Krause, Jindera’s own resident photographer 
for nearly 80 years – please look through your old 

photograph collections and see if any might be uti-

lised by the museum. We will only scan these and 
return them to you. It is vital that this type of his-

tory is preserved. See flyer in this edition. 
 

Don’t forget the Christmas Wreath Making work-
shop to be held at the museum on Sunday 15th De-

cember, two sessions available – see flyer in this 

edition for booking details. 
 

The museum is a community facility, owned and 

operated by volunteers. Many exciting things are 

planned for future development of the museum in 

2020 and your support of the museum is vital for 
its on-going success. 
 

We would like to wish our Jindera community a 

safe and fun filled festive season. If you have fami-
ly or friends visiting over the holiday period, bring 

them to the museum and take them on the Herit-

age Walk; Jindera has a fascinating historic past.  
 

Thank-you for the support many have offered the 

museum in the past year and we look forward to 

seeing many of you at the Family Day on Sunday 
19th January or at any of our other activities and 

events in 2020. 

Open 7 Days - 10am - 4pm 
 

Closed  
Christmas Day & Good Friday 
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The monthly Red Cross meeting was held on 

Tuesday 5th November at 10am.  
 

The takings for our Blumes Fashion Display was 

$496.00.  Blumes once again provided lovely 
clothes on sale.  The Raffle drawn on the day was 

won by Mary Fielder. 
 

Valmai Ryan our Zone 20 Representative con-

ducted a survey in regards to “How Red Cross 

should change in the Future”.  Valmai asked the 

members at the meeting several questions, and 
they gave their opinions on the matter.  
 

On 3rd December we will be celebrating 80 years 

of Red Cross with a luncheon and our meeting. 
 

Wishing everyone a Blessed and Happy Christmas 

and a Healthy and Prosperous New Year. 

 

News from Red Cross 

NSW  

Red Cross response - Bush Fire Relief  

More than 160 Red Cross emergency per-

sonnel – mostly volunteers – have been on 

the ground in 35 relief  and evacuation cen-

tres across New South Wales, Queensland 

and South Australia.  

These volunteers are welcoming and sup-

porting people at evacuation centres and 

recovery hubs, providing emotional sup-

port by way of  psychological first aid and 

offering information and practical referral.  

Jindera Red Cross 

http://membership.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jrdiyhiy-kdkuldkiw-o/
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Ph: 6025 9260 
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 COUNCIL NEWS NOVEMBER 2019 
Highlights from meeting held on 20 November at Henty .  

Council resolved to submit a submission that 

objects to the exhibition of the Environmental Im-

pact Statement for the Walla Walla Solar Farm and 

the draft submission be amended in accordance 

with this resolution. 

Council resolved to approve a development ap-

plication for a shed in Beatrice Road, Burrumbut-

tock subject to 25 conditions of approval.  

Council endorsed the Annual Report, which is 

available to be viewed at greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

and agreed that the Office of Local Government be 

notified of the URL link to the report on the web-

site. 

Council agreed to offer the Holbrook Men’s 

Shed Inc. a loan of $22,000 funded from Loans to 

Community Groups funding pool, with interest of 

3% pa and a term of 10 years. 

Council received a report on the quarterly budg-

et review to 30 September 2019. The review indi-

cates a cash surplus of $75,789, an improved posi-

tion based on the original estimate of $1,411.   The 

report noted that revenue from investment interest 

is being severely impacted by record low interest 

rates, with a review of investment income to be re-

ported in the December quarterly budget review.  

Council also expects savings to flow into the budg-

et in the next quarter from workers compensation 

premium adjustments.  

Due to the rollout of the Crown Land Manage-

ment Act 2016, Council is required to introduce a 

short term licence fee of $250 (incl of GST) for 

crown land grazing leases. In accordance with the 

Local Government Act 1993, Council resolved to 

provide public notice of the proposed new fee for a 

period of 28 days. 

A total of $29,534 has been awarded to nine 

community groups as part of Greater Hume Coun-

cil’s 2019-2020 Community Development Grant 

Program.  The final allocations were signed off at 

the November Council meeting for projects aimed 

at enhancing the range, availability and quality of 

community facilities and community programs that 

benefit a diverse range of residents.  

Council will lodge two projects under the NSW 

Government’s Fixing Local Roads grant round – 1. 

Reconstruction of the remaining 6 km of Cum-

mings Road, and 2. Reconstruction of 4 km of Fel-

lows Hills Road. The proposed grant requires 

Council contribution of 25% of the cost of these 

projects. 

Excell Gray Bruni was appointed successful ten-

derer for drainage and concrete works on Kywong 

– Howlong Road, north of Brocklesby. 

Council accepted financial assistance of 

$140,000 through OEH Floodplain Management 

Program to proceed with the Jindera and Walla 

Walla Flood Mitigation Works – Investigation and 

Design Phase.  To undertake the project Council 

will contribute $35,000.  

Council was also notified of the Australian Gov-

ernment’s latest drought funding announcement 

which will result in funding of $1 Million, to com-

bat the prolonged dry spell and drought’s impact in 

our area.  Council awaits grant guidelines but has 

been advised that the funding is to be invested in 

projects that support jobs and business income. 

Council also resolved to consider two matters of 

urgency at the meeting.  Council resolved to au-

thorise senior management to undertake further 

negotiations with NEOEN in respect to a Volun-

tary Planning Agreement (VPA) for the proposed 

Culcairn Solar Farm and the Walla Walla Solar 

Farm.  Council also agreed that the results of nego-

tiations be reported as an open agenda item at a 

future meeting and appropriate bodies be advised 

of the negotiations. 

The next Council meeting will be held on 18 De-

cember at Holbrook. 

Meeting agendas and minutes are available for 

viewing at any time on Council’s website or in per-

son at any Greater Hume Customer Service Office. 

 

Cr Heather Wilton     Mayor                     
 greaterhume.nsw.gov.au  
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On Sunday evening 24 November the Jindera Pioneer Museum celebrated the volunteers 

with a Christmas dinner.  
 

About 35 volunteers attended and were treated to a roast Turkey Breast and Roast lamb 

dinner accompanied by roast potatoes and sumptuous salads , followed by decadent 

sweets and appropriate beverages. 

The Jindera Pioneer Museum Volunteers 
celebrate Christmas. 

Jindera 

Community Calendar 
Do you have an event that you 

would like entered in the  

Jindera Community Calendar. 
If so please contact  

Jenny O’Neill 

Email: bungord@bigpond.net.au 
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— CONTACT US TO MAKE AN APPOINTMENT — 

We are a firm of Chartered Accountants who provide quality  
Taxation, Accounting and Business Management Services. 

Both Mark and Terri have many year’s experience in public accounting and taxation  

affairs for a broad range of clients in business, including Self-Managed Super Funds. 

Office: 621 Macauley Street, (Cnr: Guinea and Macauley Sts) Albury, NSW 2640. 

Postal Address: P.O. Box 721, Albury, NSW 2640. 

Email: terri@bjan.com.au or mark@bjan.com.au Visit our Website for further information at www.bjan.com.au  

mailto:terri@bjan.com.au
mailto:mark@bjan.com.au
http://www.bjan.com.au
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TRADING HOURS 

 

 

 

 
 

Orders will be taken up to 15mins  

before closing time 

WED 

THUR 

FRI 

SAT 

SUN 

5.00 - 8.00PM 

5.00 - 8.30PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 8.00PM 
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Been a big month and a 

bit for the Jindera An-
glers starting on October, 

27th with the Bunnings 

sausage sizzle, this was a very successful day and 
thanks to all the helpers on the day, Wayne, Phil, 

Shamrock, Nicki, BJ, also Wade, Rhonda and 

Trev for their morale support. 

The club also had a mid-month fishing comp on 
the weekend of 15,16 and 17th of November where 

we had a good roll up for the weigh-in and lots of 

fishers out and about. 
 

Shane Bradbury won biggest fish with a good yel-

lowbelly 575mm released, narrowly beating Jason 

Boydy Boyd 550 yella released, Lazslo Peli 530mm 
yella, Zol Peli 400 yella, Wayne Polley 430 yella 

for biggest fish of the comp. 
   

The girls cleaned up with some nice redfin with 

Kirsty Taylor having the largest ladies fish with a 

nice 330mm redfin and a bag of reddies of 870mm. 
Naomi Lieschke won the biggest bag overall with a 

bag of 8 redfin and a total length of 2055. 
 

Luke Geiswein had 2 good bullet like Dartmouth 
trout, the biggest being 465 and a total length of 

855, Zol’s bag was 895, Lazslo Pavroti 1465. 
 

The big winners on the day were the recipients of 
the infamous doughnut award for fishing excel-

lence without troubling the scorers, well done 

Squeaky, Grub and Ricko and Caden. 
 

The Jindera ladies card making group had a suc-

cessful day at our clubrooms on Friday, 22nd of No-

vember. 
 

The new members information/orientation night 

was held at the clubhouse on Friday, 22nd Novem-

ber at 5.30 and it was a great time to explain and 

demonstrate what our club is about, how we oper-

ate, how to clean fish, back a boat and remove 
hooks from parts of the body. Snacks, soft drinks 

were supplied and enjoyed by all. 
 

Huge Problem ... 
the anglers favorite Upper Murray fishing camping 
destination, the tennis courts, Talmalmo, is being 

gazette for road closure by the Crown lands Dept, 

we must object prior to 13th December, 2019 or the 
only decent boat launching and camping area will 

be gone forever, you need to object to Megan 

McCullough by phone 02 66403928 or preferably 

by email to:  
megan.mccullough@crownlands.nsw.gov.au 
 

Next big fishing comp will be on December 7, 8, and 

9th, fishing commences at 5pm on Friday with the 

weigh-in prior to our Christmas Party at 2pm at our 

clubhouse, fishers are expected to fish together at the 

Talmalmo reserve on the Murray River.   
 

Christmas Party 
Sunday, 8th December, at the club-

house, 2pm, sumptuous  

 complimentary 2 course meal and  

soft drinks, lollies and ice blocks for 

the children, raffles,  

yarns and good times. 

New and intending members as well as 

our past members are most welcome to 

join in.  

Phone Ricko 0409537452 for further info. 
 

We will also be assisting the Jindera Carols by ca-

tering with snags in bread, soft drinks and water 

from 6pm at the town square on Friday, 13th De-
cember. 
 

The first fishing comp in 2020 will be an open 

comp held on Friday, 17th January, from 5pm to 

the weigh-in at the clubhouse on Sunday 19th Feb-
ruary at 5pm. 
  
Wishing everyone a Happy Christmas and a very 

fishy New Year. 
 

Happy reading …. we will be restocking $2,000 or 

3000 Murray cod fingerlings into the Murray River 

at the 12 mile reserve in December at a time to be 
advised.  

Jindera Anglers be Proud of this great  

achievement.  

JINDERA ANGLER’S CLUB Inc. 

Wayne, Phil and Sham cooking up a storm at Bunnings  
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Naomi Lieschke with her bag of quality redfin  

Zol Peli caught a good callop and a  

tidler reddie  
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Crikey its dry, unfortunately with the particularly 
dry run of weather and dwindling water left in our 

dam it has been hard to keep the course looking 

green, the grounds committee have done well with 

watering around the greens and most of the tees. 
 

The golf course is playing fast and making us all 

look like big hitters, however the real skill is ap-

proaching and around the greens, the greens are 
great for putting just a bit tricky getting the ball 

onto the greens. 
 

The carpet greens are very refreshing and cooling 
in contrast with the dryness on the course.  
 

The club has also taken advantage of the dry con-

ditions to get an arborist in to remove dead timber 
and remove overhanging and dangerous limbs. To 

those that didn’t know it would be hard to see 

where they have been, it is good to know the 
course is much safer now and in particular on the 

11th hole the fairway is wider and fairer to all golf-

ers. 
 

On the Sunday, 30th November, there is a free 

Community Golf Day planned just for you… 
 

 

BANGERS & BIRDIES  

COMMUNITY GOLF DAY 
Free sausage sizzle  

from 11am to 2pm, drinks available  
 

9 OR 18 HOLES OF GOLF, FREE 

Saturday 30th November from 8.30am  
 

Bring the family along, walk a couple of holes, have a 

swing and a chat and a Snag.    
                

Some golf clubs and tuition available for beginners 

 

    Results Sunday Comp  

winner  10/11  stableford J. Grant 41, r/up K. Gar-
field 39, balls D. Gray 34.  NTP 16TH S. Millar 

17/11 Winner S. Millar 38, r/up B. Polkinghorne 37 
c/b, balls Rawina Smithenbecker 37, B. Sheerans 37, 
G. Schilg 36,       NTP G. Schilg 12th, S. Millar 7th, 

Doc Klein 3rd 

 

Friday Night 9 hole Chook Run 
25/11 winner L. Cameron 23, r/up D. Singleton 20, 

balls B. Sheerans 16, K. Garfield 17, Doc  Klein 16, 
G. Schilg 16  NTP G. Schilg 9th, M. Dickson 7th 

 

1/11 19 players  winner Bob Sheerans 20 c/b, r/up 
G. Schilg20, balls D. Gray 19, G. Preston 18, L. 
Cameron 17, D. Singleton 17, S. Millar 17, J. Brit-

ton 17   NTP M. Dickson 18th 

 

8/11 20 players winner J. Grant 18, r/up, Doc Klein 
17, balls S. Millar 16, D. Gray 15, G. Schilg 14   

NTP 7TH M. Dickson    3rd A. Melbourne 
15/11 winner G. Schilg 19, r/up Doc Klein 18, balls 
T. Freeman 18, D. Briggs 16, B. Polkinghorn 17, D. 

Gray 16, S. Cossor 16     NTP T. Freeman 16th      
9TH S. Cossor 
 

The chook run will be held every Friday during 
December with tee off 4.30 to 5 and don’t forget 

the chooks will become turkeys on the 13th and 

20th of December 
 

VETS GOLF – 9 holes every Wednesday, 8.30 for 
9am tee off  
 

November results, there has been really good turn-

outs with an average of 20 players. 
6/11 Stableford  winner P. Chaston 21 (sinbin) r/up 
D. Briggs, balls F. Shannon 19, J. Todd 18, B. 
Sheerans 18, G. Wittenveen 18 
 

13/11 4 Ball Ambrose  winners – D. Briggs, B. 
Sheerans, M. Pearsall & Bill McEvoy 29.75 

r/up D. Gray, Bob Smith, D. Singleton and D. Rix-
on 30.00 
 

20/11   stableford   winner D. Singleton 21, r/up J. 

Todd 19, B. McEvoy 18 c/b, N. Winter 18, F. Car-
mody 18 
 

Sunday golf is on till Christmas, tee off time 8am 

The golf course is Open for Social golf every day, 

$10 per round  

The arborists have been and Don is seen cleaning up some of the debris.  

For sale, 1 very large redgum log, suitable for slabbing, great grain......Don is not included in sale  
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Vets are now computerised with the 

score cards  

 

 

Vets brains trust studying 

 the score cards   

Which Jindera golfer missed his par putt on the 4th hole.  

Ian Dunn 

admires a great drive on 

the 2nd hole during the 

vets comp  

Bob Smith focuses on his putt  
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BUY LOCAL 
 

BUYING LOCAL MEANS LOCAL JOBS. 

and keeps our town alive. 

 

BE LOCAL— THINK LOCAL—BUY LOCAL. 

0448 004  706 

0407 186 073  


